
1 

 

Statement  

On behalf of the Non-Aligned Movement 

Before 
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progress, peace and security, as well as human rights and the rule of law 

based on dialogue, cooperation and consensus-
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understanding and progress. The Movement maintains that these annual 

thematic debates on means of dispute settlement can contribute to more 

efficient and effective use of such peaceful means while promoting a 

culture of peace among Member States.  

Moreover, when the Committee exhausts discussions on all means 

of dispute settlement reflected in article 33 of the UN Charter, the input 

and materials collected by this process can provide a valuable basis for 

further consideration by the Committee with an aim towards achieving 

concrete and result-oriented outcomes.   

Mr. Chairman,  

With respect to the proposals under the agenda items related to the 

maintenance of peace and security as well as peaceful settlement of 

disputes, the Movement expresses its concern over the reluctance of 

some Member States in engaging within meaningful discussion. The 

NAM reiterates the need for genuine political will in order to advance 

the long-standing issues included in the agenda of the Committee and 

invites Member States to fully utilize the capacity of the Special 

Committee by bringing new and practical proposals to the Committee.  

The Movement is of the view that the Committee should redouble its 

efforts, inter alia, to examine suggestions and proposals regarding the 

Charter and the strengthening of the role of the UN. Moreover, we are 

ready to engage in discussion with other groups to arrange a work 

programme for the Charter Committee to facilitate any discussion in the 

future with the aim of enhancing the ability of the UN to achieve its 

purposes. 

The Movement takes note of the progress made by the Secretariat 

since the last report in updating the Repertory of Practice of United 

Nations Organs and the Repertoire of the Practice of the Security 

Council. However, the Movement notes with concern that the backlog in 
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the preparation of volume III of the repertory has not yet been eliminated. 

In light of this issue, the Movement calls upon the Secretary-General to 

effectively address this matter on a priority basis. Finally, we express our 

satisfaction with the availability of studies on the internet as well as the 

regular updating of the website of the Repertory and repertoire by the 

Codification Division.  

 

I thank you 


